
Dauphin Baseball Association 
Meeting Minutes 
January 15, 2024 

 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm at Dauphin Borough Building. 

 
Present:  
 

Alan Miller, Bryan Rowley, James Clisham, Jay Warholic, Samantha Larson, Bob 
Mills, Zach Seaman, Larry Snyder, Warren King, Josh Edmiston, Chris Keisling, Alicia 
Keisling, and Jay Saponsky were present.   
 
Treasurer’s Report:   
 

- There is $47,460.26 currently in the DBA bank account.  
- The DBA collected $8.241.32 in registration fees to date.  

 
DAA: 
 

- No meeting since last DBA meeting 
  
Central Dauphin Youth Baseball: 
 

- New drafting process has not been finalized by the CDBA; to be finalized on 
1/20 

- Need to find a lead for Teeners 
 
Old Business: 
 

- Cages were taken down and placed into storage at the park and at the 
school. 

- Portable mounds were moved into storage at the park, major field, and rookie 
field. Signs were put into storage also 

 
New Business: 
 

- 2025 Spring season registration is officially closed 
Registrations as of 12/18/24 

o Major-20 (pro 21, last year 14) 
o Minor-25 (pro 28, last year 24) 
o Rookie-27 (pro 30 last year 36) 
o Tball-17 (pro 20, Last year 30) 
o 90 Total (Down from 104 Last Year) 

- Walking track projected to begin in the spring or summer of 2025.  Project will 
involve trenching on the major and rookie fields for dugout drainage.  

- Proposal to expand Beard field for majors field use. 
o New portable mound is needed for Beard field. 
o Expand the infield and add a second set of base plugs. 
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o Need to procure more Diamond Tex. 
o Address drainage issues at Beard Field. 

- New mound is needed for the major field at the park.  
- Evaluate dugout covers at the park and Beard.  

 
Coordinator Positions Report: 

- Concession Stand Coordinator – Alicia Keisling  
o No plans to join softball and will plan to switch halfway through as 

normal 
- Fundraising – Jan Miller and Ashley Fisher 

o Received donations from various organizations for opening day raffle 
basket 

- Picture Coordinator – Jen Edmiston 
o No report.  

- Registrar – Alan Miller 
o No report.  

- Equipment – Mark Fisher  
o May need some equipment if we have 3 minor teams 

- Coach Coordinator – Mark Fisher/Bryan Rowley 
o No report. 

- Sponsor Coordinator – Bryan Rowley 
o No report.  

- Field Maintenance Coordinator – Josh Edmiston 
o No report.  

- Field Schedule Coordinator – Alan Miller and Josh Edmiston. 
o Received a quote to convert Beard into a Major/Minor field for $11,540 

 
Upcoming Dates: 
 

- Draft Date – TBD  
 
Baseball Board:   
 
Alan Miller – President 
Brian Rowley – Vice President 
James Clisham – Treasurer 
Mark Fisher – Secretary 
 
Next regularly scheduled meeting will be held at the Dauphin Borough building on 
February 19th, 2025 at 7PM.  The meeting adjourned at 8:45PM, motion was made by 
Sam Larson and seconded by Jay Warholic.  
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
James Clisham 
Treasurer, DBA 


